
 

Park Board Meeting – June 2, 2025 

NOTICE of MOTION  

Submitted at the Regular Board meeting held on May 12, 2025 
 

 
Think 50 Metres 
 
SUBMITTED BY:  Commissioner Virdi 
 

 
WHEREAS: 

1. Access to well-distributed, high-capacity public aquatic facilities is vital for fostering 
community health, supporting youth development, enabling lifelong fitness, and 
meeting the recreational and competitive needs of a growing and diverse population;  

2. The City of Vancouver has experienced a significant decline in aquatic capacity over 
the past two decades, marked by the closure or decommissioning of pools in Sunset, 
Mount Pleasant, and the Langara YMCA, and with the Vancouver Park Board’s 
VanSplash report identifying five additional indoor facilities: the Vancouver Aquatic 
Centre, Kerrisdale, Britannia, Lord Byng, and Templeton as being at the end of their 
functional lifespan, resulting in widespread service gaps across multiple 
neighbourhoods;  

3. The recent decision regarding the replacement of the Vancouver Aquatic Centre 
(VAC) opts for a 25-metre pool, falling short of a 50-metre facility long advocated for 
by athletes, swim clubs, and aquatic organizations, and limiting the city’s ability to 
support high-performance training, competitions, and broad community programming;  

4. The VanSplash Aquatics Strategy emphasizes the importance of balancing aquatic 
facilities across the city, while the redevelopment of the Vancouver Aquatic Centre 
highlighted the need to support both competitive swimming and diving, along with 
recreational pools, to maintain broad community access to all forms of swimming;  

5. South Vancouver remains notably underserved in terms of aquatic infrastructure, with 
increasing demand from families, seniors, newcomers, and recreational users who 
lack access to a full-service aquatic facility within reasonable proximity;  

6. Member of Parliament Taleeb Noormohammed has publicly recognized the 
importance of a 50-metre pool in Southeast Vancouver and has committed to seeking 
federal funding to support its development as part of broader community investment 
priorities;  

 
 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 

A. THAT the Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation reaffirm its commitment to 
ensuring equitable access to aquatic services across all regions of the city by 
prioritizing the development of a new 50-metre aquatic facility preferably in South 
Vancouver;  
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B. THAT the Board direct staff to engage with MP Taleeb Noormohammed, the provincial 
government and the City of Vancouver to identify and secure funding sources to 
support the planning, design, and construction of this facility;  

C. THAT the Vancouver Park Board staff be directed to ensure that the growing aquatic 
needs of South Vancouver are meaningfully incorporated into the update underway to 
the “Recommendations for Service Delivery” section of VanSplash, including an 
overview of service gaps, population data and preliminary siting considerations for a 
50-metre pool in South Vancouver. 

D. THAT the Vancouver Park Board staff be directed to produce, at minimum, a 
preliminary report on the state of Vancouver’s aquatic infrastructure by Q1 2026, 
including an overview of service gaps and preliminary siting considerations for a 50-
metre pool in South Vancouver. 

E. THAT the Vancouver Board of Parks and Recreation urge Vancouver City Council to 
include this project in the forthcoming Capital Plan, in recognition of long-standing 
community demand, regional need, and the opportunity to create a legacy public 
amenity for generations to come.  
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